
ABATE of Coyote Pass

Meeting Minutes

03/08/2022

The call to order was given at 18:01 by Harley Pettit

Pledge of Allegiance

Mission Statement was read by Harley Pettit

We had several guests at the meeting and all introduced themselves to 
the members

There was no meeting in February therefore we had no minutes

Safety officer Rudy Blum, announced that there were several officer 
positions open and needed to be filled.

Vice Coordinator – Patricia Allman was appointed

Secretary – Harley Pettit

Political Action Coordinator – Patricia Allman

Membership – Patricia Allman

Communications – Patricia Allman will handle until another member 
steps in.

Treasury Karon gave a run down on finances

$120.00 donation in February

$15.00 Dues to the State

$470.00 Balance



A presentation was given by Lisi Cloudwalking, consultant volunteer, 
about Saddle Sore Ranch offering Coyote Pass the opportunity to host 
biker games and raffles during Route 66 Bike Week.  Discussion was had 
about raffle items.  Mike DeGrood, Events coordinator, will assign 
duties at our next meeting in April for the Run.  There has been 2 hand 
made quilts, a HD backpack and HD goggles donated for door prizes so 
far.  Baskets for door prizes were discussed.  Also, discussion about a 
Chapter Open house was brought up due to Coyote Pass being one of 
the newest chapters.  A tentative date for this function is set for April 
16, 2022.  Mike DeGrood has graciously offered to contact Saddle Sore 
Ranch about more details

Shirley from Mohave County Chapter of ABATE had raffle tickets to 
benefit Ride on the River.  They were $3.00 each or a book for $30.00.  
It was stated that you do not have to be present to win.  Contact Harley 
Pettit if you would like tickets.

Rolling Glory 3 Arizona Honoring the 13 Heroes who Valiantly gave their 
Lives to be held on March 20 and 21st, 2022.  Thirteen American Flags 
along with one Betsy Ross will be waiving in the wind to honor the 13 
heroes who lost their lives in a suicide attack in Kabul, Afghanistan on 
August 26, 2021.

Bill SB1273 Lane Splitting is working it’s way through the legislature.  
ABATE supports this bill.  Paul Gosar and Leo Biassucci will be at 
Hooch’s on Sunday 03-12-2022 if you would like to address this bill.

Meeting was adjourned at 1750


